12th June 2006


MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 12th JUNE 2006 AT 1:15 PM

In the Chair:
Councillor O McMullan
Members Present:
 Councillors O Black, S Blaney, W Graham, H A Harding, G Hartin, D McAllister, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, M McKeegan, C McShane, C Newcombe.
Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive

Mrs M Quinn, Director of Administration and Finance

Mr K McGarry, Tourist Development Recreation Manager


Mr T Stuart, Technical Service Manager


Mrs L McAreavey, Member Services/Clerical Officer


Miss Clare Black, Clerical Officer

06/12:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Apologies

Apologies were received on behalf of Councillor M Black.

Chairman’s Business

Welcome to the AGM

Councillor McMullan welcomed all of the Councillors to the Annual General Meeting of the Council.

Expression of Thanks

Councillor McMullan stated that he wished to thank the Clerk, the DFA and the rest of the Officers for all their help and guidance.  He also thanked Member Services Clerical Officers and the Clerk’s PA, who had been of invaluable service. 

Councillor McMullan stated that he had found the greatest help and courtesy within Council and informed members that the staff were a credit.  He stated that there was a lot of work completed which went unnoticed.

He stated that he was honoured to have been selected as the first Sinn Féin Chairman of Moyle Council, and informed members that the d’Hondt system which had been introduced by him would give everyone a fair chance of Chair and Vice Chair.  He pointed out that because of this system members knew who would be in these positions for the remaining term of Moyle District Council.  He stated that it also ensured a good cross section of representation.
Councillor McMullan stated that the job of Chairman was a very responsible role.  He informed members that one of the first things which he had dealt with was the Giant’s Causeway Visitor’s Centre and the proposals adopted for the future of this facility.  He stated that the people of Moyle could be well assured that every aspect of this venture had been covered.

Councillor McMullan stated that a lot of good things had happened in the past year.  He pointed out that he had been instrumental in the initiation of the Moyle Disability Forum and the Moyle Disability Day.  He stated that he had also been involved with the Friends Group, Glens Consultation process which highlighted the lack of facilities, and pointed out that as a result there was now a full time service in the Dalriada Hospital, which the need for had been recognised by the Trust.
Councillor McMullan stated that he also wished to thank the Councillors for all their help throughout the year and especially the Vice Chair Councillor McConaghy for all his advice and for deputising for him when required.
He also thanked his family who had been very supportive.

Finally Councillor McMullan wished the incoming Chairman good luck and offered his help if needed.  
06/12:02
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
Councillor McMullan stated that as the d’hondt system was in operation a representative from the independent group should be nominated as the new Chairman of Moyle District Council.
Councillor McDonnell stated that he did not agree with the d’hondt system.
After discussion,

Councillor McDonnell proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McAllister,

“That Councillor McIlroy be nominated for the position of Chairman for the incoming year.”
Councillor McIlroy thanked Councillor McDonnell but stated that he did not wish to be considered.

After further discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham, and resolved


“That Councillor Blaney be elected Chairman for the incoming year.”

On a vote being taken there were fourteen votes in favour and none against the proposal which was carried.

Newly elected Chairman’s remarks
Councillor Blaney accepted the office.
He thanked Councillors and stated that he wished to carry on as well as the previous Chairman and Vice Chairman.

06/12:03
APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN  
After discussion, 


Councillor McCambridge proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McConaghy, and resolved


“That Councillor O Black be elected Vice Chairman for the incoming year”

On a vote being taken there were fourteen votes in favour and none against the proposal which was carried.

Councillor O Black accepted the office.
Congratulations to the new Chairman and Vice Chairman

Councillor McCambridge congratulated the new Chairman and Vice Chairman and stated that she looked forward to working with them over the coming year.  All members wished to be associated with these remarks.
06/12:04 
APPOINTMENT OF REPRESENTATIVES TO COMMITTEES
After discussion,


Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McShane, and resolved,


“That appointments to committees remain unchanged”

Causeway Coast and Antrim Glens Ltd
Councillor O Black stated that she was no longer able to dedicate the appropriate time to the Causeway Coast and Antrim Glens Committee and therefore felt that someone else should take her place.

After discussion,

Councillor McConaghy

Proposed by Councillor Harding






Seconded by Councillor Blaney

Councillor McMullan

Proposed by Councillor Newcombe






Seconded by Councillor McShane

Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor Hartin






Seconded by Councillor McAllister

On a vote being taken there were seven votes in favour of Councillor McConaghy, four in favour of Councillor McMullan and three in favour of Councillor McIlroy.  It was therefore agreed that Councillor McConaghy would replace Councillor O Black.
Moyle District Policing Partnership- Chairman elect
The Clerk stated that from December 2006, the Independent grouping would be eligible for the chair of the DPP under the d’ hondt system.
In reply to Councillor Harding the Clerk stated that UUP would be next in line for the Chairmanship.

After discussion,


Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McAllister and resolved    ,

“That Councillor McConaghy be elected to the position of Moyle District Policing Partnership – Chairman Elect for the next year.”

Good Relations Forum
Councillor McCambridge

Proposed by Councillor O Black






Seconded by Councillor Blaney

Councillor Harding


Proposed by Councillor McConaghy






Seconded by Councillor Graham

Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor McConaghy






Seconded by Councillor McAllister

It was therefore agreed that Councillors McCambridge, McIlroy and Harding would be elected onto the Good Relations Forum for the next year.

Rathlin Boathouse Development Partnership

After discussion,


Councillor Blaney proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,
“That Councillor McConaghy be nominated as representative on the Rathlin Boathouse Development Partnership.”

06/01:05
  ANY OTHER BUSINESS WHICH MAY OF NECESSITY ARISE
Moyle Arts Development Forum

Councillor Newcombe enquired as to when the Moyle Arts Development Forum last met. 
After discussion, it was agreed that the DM would investigate what meetings had been held by the Moyle Arts Development Forum in the previous year.  It was also agreed that an Arts update would be provided at the next Council meeting. 

The meeting concluded at 1.45pm

……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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